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Altham Parish Council- Minutes

	


Minutes of the Altham Parish Council Meeting held on:

Tuesday 30th May, 2022, 7.00 pm,

at the Council Offices, Media House, Burnley Road, Altham.  

Present:
Parish Councillor Rennie Pinder (in the Chair) & Parish Councillors;

John Halstead, Josh Haworth, David Murray, Dexter Stubbs and Joe Threlfall.
In attendance:
APC Clerk
Residents:

No local residents were in attendance at the meeting.

Other:


Ms Anita Shaw was in attendance at the meeting.


A001: Housekeeping
The Chair communicated housekeeping arrangements for the first meeting of the municipal year.
A002: Apologies for Absence
No apologies for absence had been submitted in advance of the meeting.
A003: Declarations of Interest

The Chair declared a personal interest in any matters or discussions around Accrington Stanley Football Club as he had a close working relationship with the Chairman, Mr Andy Holt.
A004: Minutes from the Last Meeting

The minutes of the APC meeting held on the 19th April 2022 were attached to the agenda and submitted for approval. 

Resolved
- (1) That the minutes of the APC meeting held on the 19th April 2022 be approved as a correct record. 

Proposed by Councillor Threlfall and seconded by Councillor Murray.
A005. Matters arising from the Last Minutes (Not listed on the agenda)

The Chair reported that most matters would be covered under the relevant subject heading on the agenda. The 2 nominated Members to sit on any standards committee had been submitted to HBC whilst the 3rd June Jubilee event had been cancelled.
A006: Public Participation
No members of the public were in attendance at the meeting.
A007: Chairman’s Action

The Chair reported that he had attended a number of meetings and events with the MP 

for Hyndburn, ASFC opening their new function room and there may be a couple of standards 

committees following complaints made about HBC Councillors.
A008: Parish Councillor Updates

The Chair reported that one vacancy existed on the Parish Council and attempts would be made to fill the position before the next meeting subject to the required notice period being displayed.
A009: Correspondence

The Chair reported that the Council had received correspondence in relation to the lack of public 
transport serving Altham Business Park and the impact this was having on local businesses in 

employing staff to cover different shift patterns. Whilst APC understood the concerns it would be a 

matter for the local County Councillor and MP to communicate with the local bus companies to solve 

the problem.
The Chair added that information had also been received from Ribble Valley Council in relation to their 

local plan consultation.

A010: Finance
Confirmation details were required from LCC in relation to the financial figure and purchase order 

number for the public realm 2022-23 payment to APC. The Officer involved in the department had left 

the Council so details were required before an invoice could be submitted to LCC for payment.
A011: Updates on:
A- Road Safety (Spids) Repair
Councillor Threlfall had concerns about vehicles parking on the other side of the road opposite Hawthorn Bank Terrace and this was causing an obstruction to traffic flow. LCC would be contacted to investigate if any restrictions could be made in the area. 
One spid sign had been taken away for repair and it was unknown when this would be returned although another spid sign required the same repairs which was discussed at the last meeting. 
Resolved
- (2) That the second Spid sign be repaired and not replaced.
Proposed by Councillor Murray and seconded by Councillor Threlfall.

B- Moorfield Industrial Estate
The Chair stated in mid June he had a meeting in the diary at HBC with the Chief Executive to make progress on a number of issues which included the planning department and enforcement issues related to areas on and around the estate.
C- Parish Lengthsman 
The new lengthsman had been working throughout the parish and over 1,300 plants had been potted in the flower beds at the weekend.
D- Crime Figures
The Chair had no new figures at hand to report to the meeting although a local company had undertaken the task of removing graffiti on the bus shelters and shared with the meeting before and after photographs. 
E- Allotments
Councillor Stubbs reported in his role as the APC allotment officer that a visual inspection of Cromac 
Terrace was fine and a map of Livingstone Road would be marked with what areas required attention. It 

was noted that the pathway required strimming on both sides.
The Chair reported it may be the Autumn before and excavator could come onto the site and level the 

land of the vacant plots. The caravans on the plots needed to be emptied before they could be taken off 

the site.
As discussed at a previous meeting, the former tenant of plot 1C at Cromac Terrace had left his 

money and paperwork (after the deadline) which was now secured in the Council offices. No 
communication had been received by the Chair or Clerk in relation to discuss re-payment of his rent for 
2022 which would not be accepted. As a result, a cheque would be issued for the return payment and 
sent via recorded delivery to provide evidence of acceptance of the cheque.
A dedicated APC allotment email address would be created for Councillor Stubbs to deal with any 

enquiries or allotment related issues.

A012 Clerks Report
The Clerk reported on the HBC local election results from early May although the Altham seat was not 
up for election. 
A notice poster had been produced to advertise the Parish Council vacancy dated from the 13th May to 
the 1st June although this had not been displayed. Therefore a new poster would be required with the 

appropriate date range displayed before any new Member appointments could be made to the Council.
A013: Planning Applications

Circulated with the agenda packs for information were details on a proposed certificate of lawful use for a change of use within permitted use class in line with GPDO C3 (a) to C3 (b).

The Chair reported that a letter of representation had been sent to HBC and it was believe that legal advice was being sought by HBC. 
A14: Event(s) Update
· Platinum Jubilee Celebration Concert, Friday 8th July at ASFC
The Chair reported that following the cancellation of the early June event a new concert had been planned for early July. Various acts had been secured with tickets costing £22 each. A number of sponsors had been willing to help contribute towards the event although there would be expenditure involved in hiring enough chairs. Local business networks and Facebook groups would be approached as part of the marketing strategy and it was estimated that 200 ticket sales would generate £5,500. A number of VIPs would be invited and there may be a buffet provided.
Resolved
- (3) That the Council approve the related event expenditure subject to sponsorship being secured and the required number of ticket sales.
Proposed by Councillor Murray and seconded by Councillor Stubbs.

A015: Any Other Late Business

Ms Anita Shaw informed the meeting that a message had been received on Facebook asking where the finance was coming from for the Jubilee concert. The Clerk would obtain the relevant contact details and reply to the question. 
Date(s) and Time of Next Meeting
The date of the next APC council meeting was provisionally set for 7.00pm on Tuesday the 12th July 2022.
Signed:
…………………………… ………………….

Date:
……………………………………………………….

Chair of the meeting

at which the minutes were confirmed.
PAGE  
5

_1515332050

